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PiP Meeting Minutes

July 17, 2013

Attendees:


Nirav Desai – President, Stephanie Pickle – President Elect, Jennifer Christenson – Secretary, John Snyder – IT/Membership, Aundrea Caldwell-Clark – Director of Committees, Kathie Byler – Director of Social, Director of Communication – Kim Wood 

7:00 p.m. Meeting Begins


Introduced doing PowerPoint presentation for meetings to keep on track and cover all agenda 
items. 

Opening - First area that was covered was PiP Strategic Alignment with Schools’ Priorities.  Nirav reviewed the meeting that he, Stephanie and Jennifer had with the administration last week with the group.  The goals of the school were shared and everyone was very happy with the direction and focus.  Karen Kimball’s role with Imagine was also shared and that she would be meeting periodically with Marcia.  Also she will be reaching out to Aundrea and Kim as needs arise.

Website Updates – Kim has done an awesome job updating the website!  She will be on vacation next week so more updates to the site will come when she returns.  Johnny has helped with the banner and we would like to see what the use of the school’s plaid looks like with the PiP logo as the header.  Johnny needs a high resolution logo for the banner so we will work on determining the source of the original artwork.  Google Drive is also up and running for the board for storage of files, minutes, pictures, etc. and is tied to the main PiP gmail account.  All files have been copied over from dropbox.  Google Drive is free for 15GB and we have multiple accounts so we no longer have to worry about paying for this service through another source.

Picnic Update - Stephanie has renewed the picnic website and we are on track for our September 7th event.  Food trucks are about 80% secured and there will be a planning meeting at the end of July TBD.

Organization Chart – An organization chart was introduced to the group identifying the best means of communication.  In addition Nirav will be working on RACI subcharts to identify who is Responsible for certain tasks, who needs to be informed, who needs to be consulted, etc.  This will really give each board member the ability to expedite items they are working on when they don’t have to consult the entire group.

Forms and Tracking – The creation of Social Event Form, Reimbursement Form, Donation Form, and Invoice Payment Request forms have been created to help with the paperwork process for tracking our events, measuring our success and accountability for payments/reimbursements.   Once a proposal or event form is submitted it will be reviewed at the next board meeting and if falls into the school designated goals will be approved, if proposal is declined we will work with whomever presented the proposal to determine if we can move it in the direction of the goals presented by school.  We also need to do a remit check to form for all Spirit Nights so that each event know where and whom to give the checks to.  Also invoices and reimbursement form wording will be changed to include the terms that they must be submitted within 90 days from event/purchase or they are null and void.

Director of Social – Kathie is very excited about the upcoming PTO conference and is looking for ways to expand the role of Director of Social at Imagine this coming year.  She also reviewed a list of upcoming social events and took note of our commitments individually to be at each of the events.  Vote: Kathie proposed expenses for the Bike Rally of $50 for balloon decorations, second made by Stephanie.  All in favor – Unanimous Those Opposed – None. APPROVED 

Director of Communication – Working on content for newsletter.  Newsletters will go out monthly and weekly updates will be provided for school newsletter.  List of current students that have completed forms allowing their information to be shared with PiP should be coming in the next few days.  Next goal is to organize list by grade so that we can send out information to appropriate groups instead of all.

Director of Committees - Most of the Committee Chairs have been filled, still need one for W.A.T.C.H. Dogs and also the Dances/Mixers Committee will be renamed as the Hospitality Committee.  Nicole Griffen was over the Dance Committee so she needs to be asked if she would like to be over the hospitality committee.  Stephanie volunteered to reach out to her as she has worked with her a lot in the past.  Garden Committee is ready to get started proposal asks for up to $750 to be approved at this time to move forward with planning.  Vote: Aundrea presented the Garden Committee Proposal, second by Nirav and Stephanie.  All in favor – Unanimous Those Opposed – None. APPROVED

General Meeting Dates and other dates will be approved in chunks hopefully by semester.  Building request forms need to be submitted to administration as soon as possible.  Waiting for Karen to assist in locating this form for us so we can secure some dates.


Jeff was called away on travel with his company so the updated financial report from the 
Treasurer will be distributed in the next couple of weeks.


501(c)3 – Per approval from the previous board we will be moving forward with the execution of 
this process.

Meeting ends 10:22 p.m.
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